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Our Ref: HTSA: Parental letters/POS/JOD
  Date: 20th January, 2022






Dear Parent/Carer,


Following the message last night regarding face coverings in school, I am writing to explain the rationale for continuing with face coverings at Ruskin school at this present time.

As you may be aware the Prime Minister announced yesterday that Plan B measures are to end from next Thursday, with mandatory face coverings for secondary students in classrooms to end from today.  Further communication with Cheshire East Local Authority and Public Health confirmed that schools can take a ‘planned and paced approach’ to the removal of face coverings in classrooms.

They outlined that:
“Schools who currently have an outbreak of Covid-19 may want to review their Outbreak Management Plan before withdrawing this measure”.

Currently we have particularly high case rates and a large percentage of our school population have tested positive this week.  The case rates are across all year groups and also new staff cases are continuing although the number has eased a little compared to the first couple of weeks back to school following the holiday.  After careful consideration, following the local guidance and considering our own position, we have decided to continue with face coverings in classroom and communal areas in line with our school Outbreak Management Plan.  I am sure you will understand this decision and throughout this pandemic we have made decisions based on keeping our school community as safe as possible.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Over the coming weeks we will continue to monitor case rates and will adopt a phased approach to removal of face coverings in line with case rates and local transmission.  Linked to this the second round of Covid-19 vaccinations for students are planned in school for 28th February.  Many thanks for your continued support and I will communicate again in line with any planned changes.

Please contact us on telephone: 01270 560514 or email: enquiries@ruskin.cheshire.sch.uk if you require any further information.

Yours sincerely,
[image: ]

Mr D Postlethwaite
Headteacher
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RUSKIN

Community High School

Learning Together. Achieving High Standards
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Ruskin Community High School

Ruskin Road, Crewe, Cheshire, CW2 7]JT
Headteacher: Mr D Postlethwaite BSC (Hons). MA. NPQH.
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